
 

 

MEMORANDUM  

DATE September 4, 2015 

TO Gail Payne, Project Manager 

 City of Alameda 

FROM Sarah Sutton, Principal 

SUBJECT Summary of Community Comments 

This memorandum consolidates the community comments received thus far for 
the Central Avenue Complete Street Concept Proposal, addressing potential 
multimodal improvements along this prominent corridor in the City of Alameda. 
Funded in part by a Caltrans’ Community-based Transportation Planning grant, 
the planning process includes a significant community-engagement component.  

Throughout the planning process, which began in March 2015 and will continue 
until February 2016, there have been multiple open channels for the 
community to convey their thoughts and opinions about the project, not only at 
the two community workshops thus far, but also through an online open forum. 
The open forum is an online engagement tool that enables community 
members to post comments, questions, and concerns that can be viewed 
publically. It is located at: <http://alamedaca.gov/public-works/open-forum>, 
and there are currently three topic areas: Revised Goals, Bikeway Options, and 
Goals (closed topic). Launched in early 2015, the open forum has received 246 
posts to date. In addition to posting comments online, stakeholders have sent 
emails and letters directly to the City regarding this project. 

The public input process began with a community workshop on April 14, 2015 
at Encinal High School, and approximately 75 people were in attendance. The 
purpose of the workshop was to introduce the project, solicit input on the 
preliminary list of goals, and present the existing conditions of the corridor. 
Community members worked together in small groups to discuss and prioritize 
the goals, and identify specific needs and opportunities along Central Avenue. 
At the end of the workshop, comment cards were collected and the online open 
forum was advertised. 

Based on the input received at the first workshop, as well as input posted 
online, the project team refined the list of goals. The revised goals, as listed 
below, provide a framework for decision-making and discussion throughout the 
planning process.  

Community Meeting #1 

Community Meeting #2 

http://alamedaca.gov/public-works/open-forum
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1. Safety 
2. Encourage bicycling and walking 
3. Traffic calming 
4. Minimize disruption to motorists 
5. Improve the streetscape 
6. Encourage transit use 
7. Improve public access to the SF Bay 
8. Revitalize West Alameda 
9. Improve truck access 

After the first community meeting, the consultant team also conducted 
additional traffic analysis and developed a series of design options for the 
roadway. A preferred design was designated for each segment of the corridor, 
based on the right-of-way and adjacent land uses. The four segments, west to 
east, are as follows:   

• Corridor Segment 1: Pacific/Main to Boat Ramp Road/Encinal High 
School (EHS) 

• Corridor Segment 2: Boat Ramp Road/EHS to Third/Taylor 
• Corridor Segment 3: Third/Taylor to Fourth/Ballena 
• Corridor Segment 4: Fourth/Ballena to Sherman/Encinal 

All design options, as well as the preferred design, were presented to the public 
at a second community workshop on June 4, 2015. This workshop was also held 
at Encinal High School and 80 community members were in attendance. 
Following a presentation by the City and consultant team on the traffic analysis 
and design options, the community members worked in small groups to further 
discuss the project goals and to provide input on the design for each of the four 
corridor segments.  

Following the second community meeting, the project team consolidated all 
public input received to date, including comments provided at the community 
workshops, posted online, or mailed directly to the City. The consolidated list 
presents the comments verbatim to how they were submitted, and is organized 
by source and by the community-identified project goals. The list is attached as 
Appendix A, and the letters sent to the City via postage are attached as 
Appendix B. 

Based on all the community feedback, the City and the consultant team are 
currently in the process of refining the preferred option, which will be 
presented and vetted by the public at a third community workshop scheduled 
for September 17, 2015.  
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A traffic engineer would have also understood the impacts to trucks on this truck route.  
You have yet to provide proper lane widths for trucks, especially ones towing boats.  
You state that you will review "truck turning radii" as your sole way to address trucks.  
This is simply ignorant and wrong.  Trucks are not traveling down Central to turn on 
Fifth, Page, or McKay.  You are addressing the situation improperly.  The oversight and 
naivety will cause problems for all users and the project will not be an improvement for 
anyone. 
 
Final Remarks 
 
'I Drive Alameda' is requesting that this project be shelved until: 

1. The City has a proper understanding of traffic impacts of road diets on our 
specific, unique network.  This could be achieved through the analysis of the 
Shoreline project, which was a pilot project for that very reason.  The Central 
Avenue and Clement Avenue projects are being rushed for specific interests, to 
avoid possible push back, without proper comprehension.  These projects will 
have significant impacts on our network and should not be hurried. 

2. The proper staff, resources, and attention can be given to this type of high level 
project.  To our knowledge, there is no City traffic engineer reviewing these 
plans.  You must have experienced staff checking the work of a consultant. It's 
basic quality control.  Otherwise, they will just tell you what you want to hear, 
which is exactly what's happening - "a staff bicycle advocate is advancing a 
bike/ped project, masked as a complete streets project, and the consultant is 
saying that the impacts to motorists are not a big deal."  The analysis must be 
done by a properly trained, unbiased professional. 

 
We also request, that if this project is not shelved, that there be at least no reduction of 
parking spaces.  We still do not want a reduction of travel lanes, but would like to 
emphasize that the residents and businesses cannot afford to lose any parking.  We will 
continue to fight for our supporters as we take their words seriously.  We simply ask that 
you take our words seriously, as well. 
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